Board of Barbers

          Minutes
           September 19, 2011

A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, September 19, 2011 in the 2nd floor conference room, the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD  21202.  The following individuals were in attendance:

Mr. Lawrence Avara, Sr., Industry Member, President

Mr. Guy Flynn, Consumer Member 

Mr. Derick Ausby, Sr., Industry Member, Secretary 

Mr. Marvin T. Lee, Industry Member, Treasurer

Ms. Alberta Fisher, Industry Member 

Mr. Harry S. White, Industry Member

Also in attendance:

Mr. Robert Wood, Executive Director

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Bruce Spizler, Senior Assistant Attorney General

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Avara at 9:40 a.m.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Ausby to approve the agenda; Mr. White seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Lee to approve the minutes of the June 13, 2011 meeting. Mr.  Ausby seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

New Business
 Informal Conference – Robert Cooper – Conviction
An informal conference was scheduled to be held with Mr. Robert Cooper, who is applying for an apprentice barber license and disclosed a previous conviction on his application. Mr. Cooper failed to appear at today’s conference and did not contact the Board’s staff prior to the meeting to advise that he would be unable to attend. The Board directed that it would not consider the approval of Mr. Cooper’s apprentice barber application until such time that he appears before the Board.

Informal Conference – Christopher McGriff- Conviction 
An informal conference was held for Mr. Christopher McGriff in regard to his disclosure of a previous conviction on his application to register as an apprentice barber. Mr. McGriff explained the events attendant to the conviction to the Board’s satisfaction.  The Board’s Counsel, Mr. Spizler, noted that, although Mr. McGriff applied for an apprentice barber  registration, based upon the credentials he submitted which evidenced his being licensed as a barber in Pennsylvania, having equivalent training and passing a theory and practical examination,  Mr. McGriff would be eligible for licensure as a barber by an endorsement of his out-of-state credentials. After conducting deliberations, the Board voted unanimously to approve Mr. Jones licensure as a Barber in Maryland.

Informal Conference – Dion Dunkins - Conviction
An informal conference was held for Mr. Dion Dunkins in regard to his disclosure of a previous conviction on his apprentice barber application.  Mr. Dunkins explained the events attendant to the conviction to the Board’s satisfaction; however, after conducting deliberations, the Board unanimously voted to defer the approval of Mr. Dunkins,  until the next Board meeting in December, noting that Mr. Dunkins had failed to provide any information regarding a Master Barber sponsor. 

Informal Conference - Donte Simms-Conviction

An informal conference was held for Mr. Donte Simms, who is applying for an apprentice barber registration. On his application, Mr. Simms disclosed a previous criminal conviction. After Mr. Simms explained his conviction to the Board’s satisfaction, the Board voted unanimously to approve Mr. Simms’ application for registration as an apprentice barber. 

Informal Conference – Michael Ciorrocco – Apprentice Restart

An informal conference was held for Mr. Michael Ciorrocco, who is requesting to restart his barber apprenticeship. Mr. Stanley Oleinik, who is Mr. Ciorrocco’s sponsor, attended the meeting along with Mr. Ciorrocco as a witness in support of Mr. Ciorrocco.  After Mr. Ciorrocco explained to the Board’s satisfaction why he was unable to complete the apprenticeship training during his previous registration, the Board approved Mr. Ciorrocco to restart his apprenticeship training with Mr. Ciorrocco as his Master Barber sponsor.
Formal Hearing – Johnnie Graves III – Prime Time Barbershop - Case No.: BARB120016
A formal Hearing was held for Johnnie Graves, III the owner of the Prime Time Barbershop, located Bryans Road (Charles County), Maryland. The hearing was held in regard to a complaint (Complaint No. BARB1100037) filed against the owner. Although Mr. Graves was properly served with notice of the hearing, he failed to appear for the hearing; and, noting the same, the Board unanimously decided to proceed in his absence. Assistant Attorney General Hope Miller was the Presenter of Evidence.  Testimony and evidence revealed that, following the receipt of a complaint, an inspection of Prime Time Barbershop revealed that, although the barbershop did not have a valid license, it was open for business, and a barber, whose license was not posted, was providing barbering services for compensation. Testimony and evidence also showed that, in a Memorandum and Order dated March 11, 2010, the barbershop permit for Prime Time Barbershop had been suspended for a period of seven days and Mr. Graves was ordered to pay a $1000.00 fine within 60 days for: (1) Mr. Graves practicing barbering without a valid barber license; (2) Mr. Graves operating a barbershop without a valid barbershop permit; and (3) Mr. Graves “flagrantly and egregiously” disregarding the laws governing barbering. After reviewing the evidence and conducting its deliberations, the Board ordered that the application of Mr. Graves for the renewal of barbershop permit for Prime Time Barbershop be denied; that he pay a fine in the amount of $1,000.00; and that the local zoning board be notified of the same.

Formal Hearing - Dewin Gutierrez - Case No. : BARB090019 

Assistant Executive Director Brian Logan advised the Board that the formal hearing scheduled for State Board of Barbers v. Dewin Gutierrez Case No. BARB090019 will be rescheduled for another date, as the owner of the barbershop, Mr. Gutierrez, was unable to be properly served for today’s hearing.

Board President Lawrence Avara requested that the Board staff reschedule the hearing for a date earlier that the Board’s December meeting. After holding discussions, the Board directed that its staff schedule a Board meeting on October 31, 2011 and to schedule the hearing for Mr. Gutierrez on that date.
Informal Conference – Willie Battle – Apprentice Restart

An informal conference was scheduled to be held with Mr. Willie Battle, who is applying for a third re-start as an apprentice barber. Mr. Battle failed to appear at today’s conference which had been rescheduled after Mr. Battle failed to appear at the June 13, 2011 Board meeting. The Board directed that Mr. Battle be rescheduled to appear before the Board for an informal conference at the newly scheduled October 31, 2011 Board meeting.
Informal Conference- Giodanio Brown

An informal conference was scheduled to be held with Mr. Giodanio Brown, who is applying for a third re-start as an apprentice barber. Mr. Brown failed to appear at today’s conference. The Board directed that Mr. Brown also be rescheduled to appear before the Board for an informal conference at its October 31, 2011 Board meeting. 
Deborah Jerrell - Request for waiver of late fee

Ms. Deborah Jerrell, a licensed master barber, by way of letter, requests the Board to waive the late fee of the renewal of her master barber license. Ms. Jerrell advised that she had requested that an application for renewal be mailed to her on numerous occasions; however, she did not receive an application until after her license had expired. After holding considerably deliberations, the Board unanimously agreed to waive the late fee.

Old Business

 Final Approval - COMAR 09.16.01.05 (Supervision of an Apprentice) and COMAR 09.16.01.06 (Apprenticeship Registration Requirements)
Noting the absence of any public comment and the passage of the requisite time frame, the Board voted unanimously to give its final approval for proposed amendments to COMAR 09.16.01.05 (Supervision of an Apprentice) which provides for establishing a one time mandatory orientation program for a master barber who is desirous of sponsoring an apprentice barber. 

Noting the absence of any public comment and the passage of the requisite time frame, the Board voted unanimously to give its final approval for proposed amendments to COMAR 09.16.01.06 (Apprenticeship Registration Requirements) which provides for establishing a requirement that an applicant for registration as an apprentice barber attend a mandatory orientation program prior to the issuance of  apprentice registration.

Recognition of Simon Avara

The Board recognized former Board President Simon Avara on his induction into the National Association of Barber Boards of America Hall Fame which will take place during a ceremony at the 85th Annual National Associations of Barber Boards of America conference in North Myrtle Beach, South Carolina.
Meeting with Secretary Sanchez

Board President Lawrence Avara advised that he will be attending a meeting with Alex Sanchez, Secretary, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulations. Mr. Avara advised he will discuss many of the Barber Board’s concerns with the Secretary.

Adjournment 

There being no further business, at 12:30 p.m., a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. Ausby; seconded by Mr. Lee; and the motion passed unanimously.

Approved by: 
 ________________________________________ 



Lawrence Avara



President

